Drop In at Parkside on Wednesday 16 March 2016
Attended by Cllr Pene Coles and Cllr Caroline Rogers.  Ten people attended the Drop In.  
LDP Consultation
Cllr Rogers went through the LDP, explaining the proposed maps/areas and the notes given by some Community Councillors.  After a lot of discussion there main concerns were:
· Traffic – speed, volume etc
· Sewerage – the current system cannot take any new developments 
· Maintaining paths and roads around Overton is a consistent issue
· If there was to be development, they would like affordable homes for locals and sheltered accommodation
· [bookmark: _GoBack]It was explained that a form can be completed and sent by post to WCBC if people cannot complete the consultation online – would it be possible to print off some forms and leave them in Parkside for them to complete
Current concerns in the village
· Dog fowling has increased around Parkside – can this be patrolled by Lynne/Mike?
· Paths around Parkside need improving – this apparently is being looked into
· Road surfaces around St Marys Avenue (Katrina has reported the large pothole)
· Potholes appearing in Dark Lane and Willow Street
· School Lane – sink hole that was filled in appears to be sinking again
· Is it possible for Lynne/Mike (PCSOs) to patrol Parkside in the daytime?
· Can we ask Lynne/Mike if they have been going down the back of Parkside with torches? If not, someone has been around after dark?


